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The Honorable Richard Shelby

United States Senate

Chairman Subcommittee on Commerce, Justice and Science

Appropriations Committee

110 Hart Senate Office Building

Washington D.C. 20510

Dear Senator Shelby,
It has come to my attention that the Senate Commerce Subcommittee on Appropriations is scheduled to meet next week to mark up the appropriations bill.  I am writing to encourage your support of the request made to you earlier this year by the Co-Chairs of the E9-1-1 Caucus to fully fund the provisions authorized by the ENHANCE 9-1-1 Act of 2004.  As the Chairman of the Commerce Subcommittee on Appropriations, you have an opportunity to dramatically improve our nation’s 9-1-1 system.

Robust, effective and available 9-1-1 technologies and systems are of paramount importance for our homeland security as well as everyday emergency preparedness.  While most areas in the United States have basic 9-1-1 service, there are still many communities operating without it.  In today's world of modern communications, systems and technologies nothing is more vital than ubiquitous 9-1-1 service.

Congress recognized the needs of today’s 9-1-1 system by passing the ENHANCE 911 Act of 2004.  Sponsored by the Congressional E9-1-1 Caucus and signed into law by President Bush on December 23, 2004 the ENHANCE 911 Act of 2004 authorizes the creation of a national 9-1-1 program office and the facilitation of up to $250 million per year for grants to upgrade enhanced emergency communications services.  
The explosion of wireless phones has had a significant impact on 9-1-1 in this country with nearly 140 million wireless 9-1-1 calls being made daily.  Yet unlike traditional phone service, the physical location of a wireless caller is not always known.  In fact, less than fifty percent of the Public Safety Answering Points (PSAPs), covering just over half of the population in the United States, have the necessary technology to locate wireless 9-1-1 callers.  A major reason for this limitation is simply due to a lack of funding.  

With the advent of technologies like voice over IP, the 9-1-1 community will continue to be presented with new challenges as well.  Our goal must be to equip PSAPs with the best technology available, enabling them to provide the service that citizens have come to expect when they dial 9-1-1.  Providing funding for the creation of the national program office and matching grants as authorized by the ENHANCE 911 Act of 2004 is a critical step needed to meet this goal.   
Thank you for your consideration on this important matter.  Please feel free to contact me or my staff with any questions you may have.  

Sincerely,
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Bill McMurray

President
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